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July 15, 2024 

 

 

Mr. Scott Sturtz, P.E. 

Interim Director of Public Works 

City of Norman 

 

Re: No Rise Certification 

 60th Avenue NE over Rock Creek Bridge Replacement 

 Norman, OK 

 

Dear Mr. Sturtz: 

 

This project involves the replacement of the existing bridge structure on 60th Avenue NE over Rock Creek. 

Construction activities include demolition of the existing bridge, construction of a new single span 

prestressed concrete bridge and relocation of an existing City of Norman waterline. 

 

The channel flowlines and banks will not be altered at the site beyond what is required to excavate and 

construct the new bridge abutments and placement of riprap on the slopes in front of the bridge. These 

construction activities do not fall below the ordinary high water mark that was determined during final design 

of the project. There will not be any increase in the Base Flood Elevation at any of the locations. 

 

Please contact me at 405-669-8733 or jtrundle@garverusa.com if you have any questions or need further 

information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

GARVER 

 

 

 

Jeff Rundle, P.E. 

Bridge Team Leader 


